
GREAT FALLS PARKING ADVISORY COMMISSION 
Minutes of November 10, 2014 

 
The Parking Advisory Commission meeting was called to order by Darren Brown at 3:00 p.m. in 
the Rainbow Room of the Great Falls Civic Center.  
 
Members Present: Dave Abbot, Darren Brown, Dave Campbell 
 
Members Absent: Chuck Fulcher 
 
Staff Present:  Tena Grigsby, SP+; Lee Nellis, FAICP, Deputy Director P&CD  
 
Others Present: Joan Redeen, BID  
 
Meeting Minutes: Mr. Brown asked if there were any changes to the September meeting, 
meeting minutes. There being none, Mr. Abbot made a motion to approve the minutes. Mr. 
Campbell seconded, and all being in favor, the motion passed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Item 1.  Monthly Revenue & Expense Reports  
 
Parking Advisory Commission (PAC) members reviewed financial reports from SP+ and the 
staff.  
 
Item 2. Status of Parking Ordinance Revisions 
 
Mr. Nellis asked PAC members to attend the City Commission’s public hearing on the proposed 
parking revenue increases and code changes on December 2, 2014.   
 
Item 3. Charity Parking – Holiday Parking Policy 
 
PAC members were informed that the City Manager’s office would not support a charity parking 
campaign during the upcoming holidays. The PAC and others present discussed the holiday 
parking policy.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

There was no public comment.  
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

There being no further business, Mr. Brown adjourned the meeting at 3:58 p.m. 


